
KESAC  minutes  Wednesday  April 18 2018  6 pm 

 

Members in attendance:   Steve Bilski,  Stephen Kozsack, Erin Kempler, Lyn Rosoff, 

    and Julia O'Connell   Absent:  Jerry Robock, James Penfold, 

    and Dave Evans 

 

Updates from last meeting 

   Stephen reports that there is funding from the state available to create a 

  bicycle lane  which entails marking the road but not expanding Route 103 

   Erin researched CMP and found that they are “decoupled” as of 2008 

  This means that they deliver energy BUT donot generate it  They appear to be 

  indifferent in saving Kw and selling Kw, but they are looking for new sources of  

  revenue.  (Despite being owned by a Spanish company,  they are regulated the  

  same as other energy companies.)   

  They have offered the town of York LED replacement street lights but appear to 

  not have fully formulated their offer and plan. 

   Dave (per Julia) is in process of contacting Mitchell School Green Team to 

  find out their goals so that we can be on board to assist in fall 2018 school year. 

   Julia has spoken to Rozanna Patane chair of the York Energy Committe  

  and they are interested in collaborating with KESAC to create informative   

  sessions for the general public.  (Eliot Energy Committe  will be included also) 

   Jerry has  updated  KESAC  info and has submitted to the town managers  

  secretary who will review and post on the town's website. 

 

 A lively discussion about solar municipal Power Purchase Agreement ensued. 

It was agreed that we need to get more info about the town's position before  pursuing this 

further.  Julia will follow up with Kendra.   

 

           updated status of the LED project .  At the April 9 town council meeting Kendra stated 

that Chief O'Brien had written an RFP. 

 

Meeting for May TBD  dependent on work needed to be done. 

 

Respectfully submitted  Julia O'Connell 

 

 

 


